Minutes of the SPS Committee on Wednesday 20 July 2011 at The Mission Hall

	<u>ACTION</u>
 Present:- Bill Egerton (Chair), John Sutherland, Tony Buglar, Alan Dawson-Hollis, Peter Sheaves, John Bellis, Dave Martin, Shirley Davies, Peter Riley 	
2. <u>Apologies:-</u> Karen Phillips, John Crisp, Anne Dye	
3. Minutes of Previous Meeting:- Accepted	
4. Matters Arising not Listed in Agenda:- Section 11. Newsletter structure still under discussion. The Socety's new logo is needed on all correspondence and newsletter. Section 12. Letter from BOAT. No action, as date for responses has passed.	A.D.& A.D-H.
5. <u>Committee Reports :-</u> No reports.	
6. <u>Future Events:-</u> Cream Teas - Efforts arranged. Cost to be £2.50 Coffee Mornings - Organisation required. S.D. offered her help.	All All
7. Planning:- i. Northdown Farm camping. Reply from Mr Drax (MP). He will put forward our concerns, but is not confident that it will progress. Letter from Peter Chapman supportive. Believes Westwey should also be supportive.	
A watch is being kept on the camping. Keep up diary & photos.	All
Question asked by J.S. about the presence of a service caravan - is this allowed? Are motor-caravans allowed?	
 ii. Camping at White Horse farm.30 pitches of similar camping is now being advertised by Paul Critchell at White Horse Farm (Osmington side). Agreed that we have the same concerns about this as about Northdown cam Osmington Society to take lead on this. Correspondance re our concerns should be sent to Andrew Foot, new W.E. chairman of AONB and to the Osmington Society. 	W.E ping.
iii. Trees at Peverill:-	

Whilst deploring loss of any trees we will defer decision to the Tree Officer

involved.

	·	
 Other Village Matters:- Springhead car Park. Westwey not interested in purchase Consideration of purchase by SPS still under consideration suggested contact to be made with Upwey re - picnic are Gorge re - 1 acre plot. Saunders Land. Sale of land to be offered on Monday 25 Lane -opposite Sutton Close etc) Villagers have been invalued a purchase before the 25th. No action to be taken by SPS private matter for individual villagers? 	on. For advice ea and Shipton o th July. (Plaisters ited to consider	J.S.
9. Other Village Activity Reports:- Web site. Suggested we try to get sponsors for the Web Site		W.E.?
10. <u>Treasurer's Report:</u> Accounting Year 2011-2012. Projected but	dget distributed.	
11. Correspondance:- Except for the usual items from Wild Life trust etc. nothing that been reported.	has not already	S.D
12. AOB:- 1. A. D-H. suggested village recipe book.		A.D-H.
13. <u>Date of Next Meeting:-</u> Wednesday August 17 th at 7.30pm		
Minutes agreed and approved	_Date	

Clarification being sought about legality of tree felling. Ongoing action by W.E.

iv. Trees at Littlecot:-